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Dear Parish Family,  
 

Today we celebrate the Solemnity 
of the Epiphany of the Lord, Jesus’ 
manifestation to the Gentiles.  
Epiphany has often been called 
Little Christmas.  In Western 
Christianity, Christmas is the 
primary feast.  However, in Eastern 
Christianity, Epiphany is the more 
important and older feast.  In some 
cultures, gift giving is part of the 

celebration of the Epiphany.  In earlier times, the Church celebrated 
three mysteries on the Solemnity of the Epiphany: the visit of the 
Magi, Jesus’ baptism by John, and the wedding feast at Cana. 
 

Because Christmas fell on Monday this year, we will celebrate the 
Feast of the Baptism of the Lord this Monday, January 9.  Monday, 
then, will mark the conclusion of the liturgical season of Christmas.  
Ordinary Time begins on Tuesday, and the liturgical color returns to 
green. 
 

During Christmas, two areas of ministry are at the heart of our parish 
life: our liturgical ministries and our community outreach ministries.   
 

Many visitors, including many former parishioners, attend our 
Christmas Liturgies.  Invariably, I hear many wonderful comments 
about Christmas at Little Flower.  Therefore, I want to thank 
everyone who worked so hard to make our Christmas Liturgies 
beautiful celebrations of faith, love, and worship.   
 

Special thanks to Tom Costello, our regular music ministers, all those 
who participated in Christmas choir, and all the additional 
instrumentalists who provided so much life and energy to our 
Christmas Liturgies.  When people compliment our Liturgies, they 
primarily compliment our music.  
 

For our music ministers, our Christmas Eve 10 p.m. Mass was 
bittersweet.  The 2016 Christmas 10 p.m. Mass was Teresa Eckrich’s 
last time to direct the choir.  As we give thanks for our beautiful 
Christmas Liturgies, please remember her in your prayers. 
 

Also, special thanks to Mary Martha Costello, the Arts and 
Environment Committee, the Men’s Club, and all the other 
volunteers who helped decorate the Church for Christmas on 
Thursday evening, December 21.   Every year people say that Little 
Flower is the most beautiful church at Christmas.  Additionally, 
thanks to all volunteers who helped clear snow around the church on 
Christmas Eve. 
 

Thanks also to all of our Liturgical ministers who generously served 
in their ministries during this Christmas season: Eucharistic 
ministers, lectors, servers, hospitality ministers, sacristans, and 
church cleaners. Although we highlight music and arts and 
environment at Christmas, all liturgical ministers play a major part in 
making our Liturgies beautiful and prayerful and our community 
welcoming. 
 

Finally, I would especially like to thank the Saint Vincent de Paul 
Society and the Gabriel Project and everyone who brought Giving 
Tree Gifts for those in need in our community or baby gifts for those 
served by the Gabriel Project.  These ministries help bring Christ and 
Christmas into the lives of those less fortunate than we are.  We 
should never forget that these ministries are as important to the 
mission of the church as the liturgical ministries. 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob 
 

The Parish Office will be closed on Monday, January 15, 

in recognition of Martin Luther King Day. 

 

 
For the Week of January 8 – 14, 2018  

 

08 January Monday  

 5:30 p.m. For the Intentions of Charlie Goodman 

09 January Tuesday  

 5:30 p.m. Charles & Mary O’Hara by Jim O’Hara 

10 January Wednesday 

 5:30 p.m. Grace Taddeo by Rita Gibson 

11 January Thursday  

 5:30 p.m. The Souls in Purgatory by John T. Kelly  

12 January Friday  

 8:30 a.m. Chris Cardis by Judy and Ray Johns 

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

13 January Saturday-Vigil of 2nd Sunday in Ordinary 

Time 

 5:00 p.m. Jim Clifford by Donna Clifford 

14 January Sunday – Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 8:30 a.m. Tom Burke by Butch and Donna Brown 

 10:30 a.m. Isabella Mathias by Ladies Club 

 6:00 p.m. For the People 

 
January 7 - 14, 2018 

 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Parish Center 7:00 p.m. Confirmation Prep 

Monday Scout Room 6:00 p.m. Cub Scouts 

 St. Patrick 6:30 p.m. SVDP 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

 Gym 7:30 p.m. LFAC 

Wednesday St. Therese 6:00 p.m. Respect Life 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Parish Council 

Thursday Scout Room 6:30 p.m. Girl Scouts #2441 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Eastside Cohort Meeting 

 at Holy Spirit 7:00 p.m. Grief Support  

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA  

Friday  

Saturday St. Therese 7:07 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

 Duffey Hall 8:00 a.m. Men’s Club Meeting 
& Work Day 

 St. Therese 10:00 a.m. Christ Life Training 

 Blood Pressure Check after all Masses 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 St. Therese  1:30 p.m. Franciscan Associates 
 

The next issue of the parish 
newsletter, “The Little Flower 
Garden,” will be distributed in mid-
February. Any news or photos you 

have to share about Little Flower parishioners, ministries, or activities 
should be sent to the parish office (or dropped in the offering basket) 
by Thursday, January 18. You may also e-mail items to 
lfparishnews@yahoo.com. 

 



THE EPIPHANY OF THE LORD   

 
 

We extend our condolences to 
Mindy Finlinson and her 

family on the death of her son, 
Ben Finlinson, who passed away on December 20 and whose funeral 
liturgy was celebrated here on December 29.  Ben was 26 years old 
and a graduate of both Little Flower and Scecina.  Please keep all of 
Ben’s family and friends in your thoughts and prayers during this 
difficult time. May God welcome Ben into his eternal glory.   
 

Annual financial statements will be prepared and mailed no later 

than January 25. Statements for Christ our Hope United Catholic 
Appeal will be mailed by the Archdiocese. Statements for 
donations to the capital campaign and school annual fund will be 

separate from the statements for regular parish donations. 
 

On Sunday, January 21, 2018, at the 
8:30 a.m. Mass, we will celebrate the 
Rite of Enrollment. At this rite our 2

nd
 

graders will be called by name and 
gather around the altar with their parents 

as they are enrolled as candidates for First Eucharist. Please 
keep these families and children in your prayers during the 
coming months. 
 

We have an opening for a full-time 
custodian to do cleaning and light 

maintenance in the school building 
Monday through Friday evenings from 
approximately 3 p.m. until 11:30 p.m. 
Health insurance is available with this 

position. Applicant must be motivated to 
work, for the most part, independently. 

Applicant must be able to do heavy custodial work, with some use of 
equipment for floor cleaning. Interested persons may pick up an 

application at the parish office, Monday thru Friday, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
No phone calls please.   
 

Men’s Club 

Crew Carwash Fundraiser 
The Little Flower Men's Club is having 
their annual Crew Carwash fundraiser 
through the month of January. Wash 
passes are for the basic carwash and are 
$9 each or 5 for the price of 4 (same 

price as at the store) These are great to use all year round and never 
expire! The Men's Club gets to keep 50% of each carwash sold, so it’s 
a win-win. To get yours, please contact Barry Greene. 
Email: greenebp86@gmail.com or Phone: 317-460-0667. We will be 

selling them after all Masses in the back of Church the weekend 
of January 6 and 7. 

 

Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in a 
nursing home in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get a chance, 
please send them a card or a note!  This week we especially want to 
remember:                        Theresa Lotz 

853 N Butler Avenue, Indianapolis, IN 46219 
    

Little Flower Athletic Commission &  
Little Flower PTO  

Reverse Raffle & Bingo Night 
January 27, 2018 

6:00 PM Little Flower Gym 
 

Tickets are $25.00 per event or $40.00 for both.  Dinner & 
cocktails are included.  Grand Prize for the Reverse Raffle is 
$1000.00 and for Bingo is $500.00.  You must be 21 or older.  
Permit #145866. 
 

Members of LFAC and PTO will be in the gathering are after all 
Masses on January 13/14.  Tickets are limited; get yours now! 
 
 

 
 

Regular adult choir resumes with 
practice this Tuesday, January 9, at 7:00 
P.M. in church  The adult choir sings at 
the 8:30 A.M. Mass on most Sundays 
from September through May. Practices 
are held on most Tuesday evenings from 
7:00 P.M. until 8:30 P.M.   We could 

use some new voices in all voice sections, with a little more need in 
the men’s sections. If you have questions, e-mail Tom at 
tcostello@littleflowerparish.org 
 

Our 4th session for students and team 

members only will be on Sunday, 

January 7, in the Parish Center from 

7:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m.    
 

 STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT AND TREASURE 

YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 
 

      Weekly Budget Goal $          13,500.00 

      Collection of December 23 and 24    $            7,281.00 

      Electronic Contributions 12/18 – 12/22 $            3,770.00 

      Collection of December 30 and 31    $          13,082.00 

      Electronic Contributions 12/25 – 12/29 $            1,785.00 

Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD Actual $        364,980.86 

Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD Budget $        364,500.00 

Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD  $               480.86 

 
 

Christmas Collection $          11,247.57 
The Christmas collection was budgeted for 
$9,200.00. 

 

Home Improvement Fund 
October Contributions  $        2,080.33 

November Contributions  $        1,900.33 

December Contributions  $        2,289.33  
 

United Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 12/21) 

 

The Archdiocesan United Catholic Appeal, Christ Our Hope, has been going on for 
about eight weeks, and as you can see we are just under 70% of our goal. Will you 
please consider helping us reach our goal? You should have received your intention 

card in the mail, but there are extras available at the church doors. If you have not yet 
turned your card in, please do so as soon as possible. You may place them in the 
regular collection or mail them to the Archdiocese in the envelope provided. Please be 
as generous as possible to help our parish meet our goal. The United Catholic Appeal 

funds many shared ministries from which all parishes benefit.       
 

          Parish Goal                                  $ 45,060.00         

          # of gifts received or pledges                      140 
          Amount of gifts received or pledged      $ 31,308.00  
 

 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP 
The next monthly bereavement support group, sponsored by the 
Eastside Catholic Community: Holy Spirit ~ Little Flower ~ Our Lady of 
Lourdes ~ St. Philip Neri, will be on Thursday, January 11, from 7:00-
8:30 p.m. at Holy Spirit Church.  All are welcome!  This month’s topic 
will be “Saying Goodbye, Saying Hello.” Please contact Peggy Clegg 
at (317) 357-8352 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org if you have any 
questions. 
 

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

 

YOUTH CHOIR 

Sunday, January 7:     Sing at 6:00 p.m. Mass, 

                          meet at 5:00 p.m.in church. 
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